
Windsor Property 
Extensions

Extension Specialists Garden Room Specialists    

Family Business Est. 25 Years

- Extensions 
- Loft Conversions  
- Garage Conversions 
- Bespoke Garden Rooms
- Renovations

windsorpropertyextensions.com

Phone: 01277 37 52 37 Mobile: 07958 787 297

Email: wpm321@msn.com

The Voice of the Communityemail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

UPMINSTER & CRANHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Upminster & Cranham Edition

www.ucra.co.uk

FEBRUARY 2022

May elections            
As we have pointed out many times, elections for Councillors to Havering Council take place 
in May this year.  This area has an excellent record of electing Resident Councillors sponsored 
by the Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association (“UCRA”).  We pride ourselves in the 
knowledge that we work for and in the community all year round, not just at election times.  
Your Executive group is pleased to be recommending the following team to be put forward for 
the elections.

Havering Residents 
Association 
“Change is Coming”          
The Upminster and Cranham Residents’ 
Association are proud to be members of 
Havering Residents Association – working 
together on behalf of local people across 
Havering.

Havering Council 
– future customer 
services          
Havering Council (LBH) officials gave a 
briefing to Elected Members on the current 
proposals for the local authority’s customer 
services provision once normal council 
services can completely resume.  Services will 
be divided into internet/telephone services, 
plus three other areas – Appointment Centre 
(Town Hall), Libraries (General face-to-face) 
and Community Hubs. There is a recognition 
by LBH that telephone/internet services must 
be improved. They will continue to encourage 
people to access services via the internet, with 
an understanding that some may not be able 
to or want to, and services must be accessible 
to everyone.
Appointment Centre (Town Hall) - The 
new Appointment Centre will mainly deal 
with specific complex issues, and will be 
appointment only.

The Upminster & Cranham Residents' Association - 
always available, not just at election times

Cranham: Councillors John Tyler and  
Gillian Ford will be joined by Phil Ruck.

Upminster:  Councillors Linda Hawthorn and 
Chris Wilkins will be joined by Oscar Ford.

Councillors Linda Van den Hende (Cranham ward) and Ron Ower (Upminster ward) have 
decided not to seek re-election to Havering Council. Please see page 21 for messages from Linda 
and Ron.

Reminder -  
UCRA Quiz Night - 7th March             
Your UCRA funding and social team, set up to raise funds and bring the community together, 
have organised a quiz night at the Crumpled Horn on Monday, 7th March.   Tickets are sold on a 
first come first served basis - tickets £4pp with raffle tickets available on the night.   If you would 
like to enter a team, please email bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk and someone will be in touch.

continued on page 2

Your new Upminster and Cranham Residents’ Association 
representatives are now on Facebook

For Upminster representative Oscar Ford search: ‘UCRA Oscar Ford’
For Cranham representative Phil Ruck search: ‘UCRA Phil Ruck’
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Family Business Est. Over 35 years

No Salesman, No Canvassers, No Hassle

97 FRONT LANE, UPMINSTER, RM14 1XN WWW.ATOG.CO.UK
01708 250 070

ALL
 

AREAS

COVERED
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WINDOWS - DOORS - CONSERVATORIES

uPVC - ALUMINIUM - SEALED UNIT REPLACEMENT

11835

Tel: 01708 229857  Mobile: 07415 096551

Paul Gilham 07985 185872
01708 229835
or info@gilhamelectrical.co.uk

ASSOCIATION COUNCILLORS

Linda Hawthorn 01708 225451

lindahawthorn@hotmail.co.uk

Gillian Ford 01708 641317

councillorgillian.ford@havering.gov.uk

Linda Van den Hende  01708 223761

lindavandenhende@btinternet.com

John Tyler 07982 962925

JohnTylerUCResidents@outlook.com

Phil Ruck 07858 188939 

philruckucra@yahoo.com

Ron Ower 07721 780372

CouncillorRon.Ower@havering.gov.uk

Chris Wilkins 07960 059195

CouncillorChristopher.Wilkins@havering.gov.uk

Oscar Ford 01708 641317

oforducra@gmail.com

UPMINSTER WARD CRANHAM WARD

ASSOCIATION TEAM MEMBERS 

Libraries - Staff  will deal with 
general enquires and advice 
relating to things such as Council 
Tax, benefi ts, blue badges, 
parking permits, LBH housing 
stock repairs etc. Local Area 
Co-ordination staff  will off er 
support for people of all ages with 
complex life situations.
Community Hubs - Currently 
open in Harold Hill and Rainham. 
Community Hub staff  work 
together with Local Area Co-
ordination Services staff  from 
libraries. Th ey each provide early 
intervention, to prevent issues 
escalating.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Replacement 
kerbs and 
pavements
Following recent discussions 
between Cranham Councillors, 
a local resident, and Havering 
Council, we would be interested 
to hear from anyone in the 
Cranham and Upminster area 
who has identifi ed any serious 
faults with either pavements 
or kerbstones that have been 
repaired or replaced as part 

of whole road works (not just 
individual patching etc.), where 
the fault or failure occurred within 
six months of the works being 
undertaken.
Would anyone who knows of any 
such problems please contact Cllr 
John Tyler - details here on page 
2, giving details of the problem, 
the location and roughly when the 
work was completed.

We Are FSTVL   
We have been informed that the 
We Are FSTVL will be returning 
to Damyns Hall Aerodrome, 
Aveley Road this year, on 
Saturday, 6th and Sunday, 7th 
August 2022. Th e organisers have 
a permanent licence from the 
London Borough of Havering to 
hold the event.   As in previous 
years, Upminster's Residents' 
Association Councillors will be 
liaising with the organisers and 
Havering Council to ensure that 
the event runs smoothly, noise 
levels are monitored, and there 
is as little disruption as possible 
to residents. We will keep you 
informed of further information 
when we have it, in the Bulletin 
and our website.
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For more information, please call
Gary or Chris James or Shane Green 
Office: 01708 250772
Mobiles: 0777 311 8268, 0795 002 5841, 07890 971 579

• Family run Upminster business.
• Established in Upminster for 40 years
• Fully insured
• Loft Conversion completed in 6 weeks in most cases
• Previous work can be viewed
• References available
• Plans drawn and submitted

01245 842063

Climate change 
matters         
We are very sad to report that 
democracy is dead at Havering 
Council.  At a recent Scrutiny 
meeting to discuss climate 
change a motion was passed by 
the Conservative Councillors 
present to move to the vote, thus 
denying us the right to speak 
and give our opinions, as well as 
other members of the opposition.  
The time was 9pm, and only 3 
speakers had been allowed to 
speak.  Climate change is a very 
important issue, and around 50 
people were outside the chamber 
from various local groups 
including Friends of the Earth 
and Havering Cyclists.  We have 
been told that this subject is high 
on the Administrations’ agenda, 
but this was not evident from their 
actions.  Climate change should 
be on everyone’s agenda and the 
residents of Havering should be 
able to rely on Havering Council 
to take this matter seriously now 
to protect the future for everyone. 

Cllrs LINDA HAWTHORN AND 
CHRIS WILKINS

Upminster 
Methodist 
Church 
Christmas Tree 
festival         
Despite threats of COVID 
restrictions being imposed, 
the Christmas Tree festival 
went ahead and was held at 
the Methodist church in early 
December.  Inside the church 
were 33 Christmas trees, all 
beautifully decorated on the 
theme of,” What Christmas 
means to us.”    The event, now 
in its 10th year had over 1,000 
visitors during the week.   As 
part of the event, visitors voted 
for their favourite tree and this 
year’s winner of the trophy is the 
3rd Upminster (Wesley) Beavers 
with 150 votes. The runners-up, 
are the 1st Upminster Rainbows 
(125 votes), and the Upminster 
Childminders in third place (87 
votes). We are very grateful to all 
the organisations and individuals 
who decorated a tree.
Our thanks go to the school choirs 

that came and sung during the 
week; the many visitors who 
made the festival so successful, 
and of course, we thank the 
sponsors; individuals and local 
businesses and the Residents’ 
Association that supported and 
helped cover the costs of the 
festival.  We are very pleased that 
this year, thanks to the generosity 
of the many visitors, we will be 
able to donate over £2,000 to Saint 
Francis Hospice. 

Santa Float 
rises to the 
challenge          
In the most challenging of times, 
Havering Rotary Club with the 
help of Upminster 41 Club and 
their families and friends once 
again brought much cheer to 
the streets of Upminster and 
Cranham with their Santa Float.   
People’s generosity continues to 
be amazing.  Every night saw a 
record amount in our buckets.  In 
ten nights, just over £10,000 was 
collected for local good causes 
such as First Step, St Francis 
Hospice, Riding for the Disabled 
and Dycourts School.  Some 

traditions are worth continuing.  
This is one!!.
Now in its 46th year, the smiles 
and joy the Float brings to young 
and old makes the miles walked 
and the soaking clothes all 
worthwhile.  Many, many thanks 
Upminster and Cranham for all 
your help and support once again.

COLIN COE,  
HAVERING ROTARY CLUB

The Rotary Club of Hornchurch 
and Upminster would like to 
thank those who gave to our 
Christmas charity collections. The 
street and static collections with 
our Santa Float raised over £4,500, 
all of which will be donated to 
local charities. Thank you all for 
your support and generosity. 
Please visit our website for details 
of our future events. A happy New 
Year to you all.

CHRISTINE SMITH, PRESIDENT

Potholes          
Thanks for your messages on 
“Potholes” in our area.  We have 
been reporting these to the 
Council and chasing them up. 
Please inform us of any potholes 
you are aware of.
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PLASTERING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961  379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

     • Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

           • Clean and Reliable

      • Cove & Cornice • Painting

            • Cheapest Rates

             • OAP Discounts

             • Free Estimates

         • 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M  Bray
painting and decorating
 all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
 over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 /  07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com

Cleaning Products for a Greener world 
Eco Mobile Refill Service 

Independent local  
family-run business delivering 

award winning, UK-made cleaning 
products and refills to the door. 

All are vegan, affordable and ethical 
www.happyhedgehogfamily.co.uk     Tel: 07396 654017

Hornchurch



David Barnes    
It is with 
sincere regret 
that I heard just 
after Christmas 
that long term 
local resident 
David Barnes 
passed away on 
Christmas Day 

after a long battle with cancer.  
David and his wife Pat moved 
into Kennet Close in 1972.  David 
taught at Hall Mead school for 
25 years and did a further 5 years 
as a supply teacher, a wonderful 
achievement. While at Hall Mead, 
David also took an active interest 
in the pastoral care for many 
students giving them guidance 
for the future.  He was an active 
member of St Luke’s Church in 
Cranham where he served as 
a Lay reader ordained by Th e 
Church of England.
My contact with David started in 
1974 when we were both founder 
members of the Cranham 
Community Association (“CCA”). 
David worked tirelessly for the 
Association and was delighted 
that the CCA took over the 

former Engayne School Annex in 
Marlborough Gardens. His three 
children Ian, Corinne and Steven 
all attended Engayne before 
going onto Hall Mead.  David 
was made “Life President” of the 
CCA.  For many years David was 
also a charity advocate, speaking 
on behalf of and fundraising for 
a number of charities. He would 
also bring parcels of books for 
a Homeless Charity I assisted. 
Sadly on Christmas Day a part of 
Cranham left us.
Our best wishes go out to Pat, Ian, 
Corinne, Steven and David’s eight 
grandchildren.

Cllr RON OWER

Trees      
Th e Council should only take 
out dead, diseased or dangerous 
trees.  Really pleased to see that 
we have a record number of trees 
planted by the Council following 
our numerous requests.  We keep 
a very close eye on the planting of 
trees.
If you have any thoughts on 
where a tree should go, please let 
us know. 

Hornchurch 
Football Club    
Please note the upcoming home 
fi xtures at the Stadium, Bridge 
Avenue:
• Saturday, 12th February, 

Folkestone Invicta.
Kick off  3pm. 

• Saturday, 19th February, 
East Th urrock Utd.  
Kick off  3pm.

• Saturday, 5th March, 
Corinthian Casuals. 
Kick off  3pm 

It’s a great friendly club, go along 
and support Th e Urchins your 
local team.  Th e club also has an 
excellent website 
https://www.hornchurchfc.
com/

Upminster 
Park       
What should have been a pleasant 
walk after dinner around our 
park on Boxing Day, turned out 
to be anything but, when I saw 
the mindless damage which 
had taken place.  Rubbish bins 

forced open, the thin silver bins 
inside fl attened and the rubbish 
strewn everywhere.  I notifi ed 
the Council and was pleased to 
see the mess was cleared up very 
quickly, and the bins aff ected 
covered over.  Replacements will 
be installed as soon as possible.  
We are proud of our award 
winning park, it’s such a shame 
that all do not share our pride. 

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Demographics 
May I thank the readers who 
contacted me agreeing that 
Central Government should 
be paying for social care.  I 
saw fi gures in the national 
media looking at the nation’s 
demographics recently.  Th e 
number of over 65s in the UK 
is forecast to increase by 20 
percent to 12 million by 2027.  
Th e number of people over the 
age of 90 is expected to rise by 
more than 750,000 over the same 
time.  One estate agent said that 
they believed there are around 
1.1 million people aged over 65 in 
Greater London currently and this 

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
• Supply only or supply and install

• High quality windows, doors
and conservatories

• Leaded lights and coloured glass
• Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLY ADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
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continued on page 7

office@novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                                   0203 468 4783

www.novusarchitecturaldesign.co.uk                                   85 Great Portland Street, London, W1W 7LT

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

PLANNING & BUILDING REGS

PROJECT MANAGEMENT

CONCEPT & DESIGN

NEW BUILD & EXTENSIONS

COMMERCIAL

RESIDENTIAL
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Extensions

Garage conversions

Internal and external refurbishments (All aspects)

Alterations and knock throughs

Plastering and decoration

Supply and installation of Bi-fold doors, roof lanterns, uPVC windows and all

roofline products

Kitchens and bathrooms designed, supplied and installed (Showroom facilities

available)

Landlord refurbishments (End of tenancy)

Plumbing, heating, gas and electrical works

01708 229031 / 07917 002628

gidleybuilders@gmail.com

www.gidleybuilders.co.uk

Service Contracts 
(please ask for details)

07539 444 413

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

01708 463 526

3535 YEARS EXPERTISE

Windows • Doors • Conservatories • Fascia and Guttering • Conservatory Refurbishments

Visit Our Local Showroom. Concept House, Billet Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1XP

For your FREE QUOTE CALL

Trading Standards Approved 
www.conceptwindows.co.uk

OVEROVER

We are extremely proud to

support older people in our

community to live independently in their

own homes. Our team is passionate about

delivering the highest standard of care and will

always go above and beyond to help our clients.

We are very happy to come and meet you and your

relatives to discuss our services. Please call us

at any time for more information about

how we can help you.

01708 609 364
www.radfieldhomecare.co.uk

havering@radfieldhomecare.co.uk

Havering & Brentwood

Outings & activities

Household tasks

Medication support

Wellbeing

Dementia care

Personal care



7

is set to increase by 30 per cent in 
the next ten years.
Here in Upminster and Cranham 
we have the largest number of 
over 65s in the borough. The 
Government needs to urgently 
find urgently better ways to look 
after the elderly population. We 
want the elderly to enjoy their 
lives.

Cllr RON OWER 

Welcome to 
Positive Signs          
Positive Signs is a multi-service 
business supporting and 
raising awareness for the Deaf 
community and recently opened 
their office and drop-in centre in 
St Lawrence Road in Upminster. 
Positive Signs provide British 
Sign Language (“BSL”) services, 
including support workers for 
college and university students, 
a range of employment related 
support services and provide 
language support professionals.  
They also run accredited 
training courses in BSL.  If you’re 
interested in using one of their 
services or would like to start your 

sign language journey and train 
in BSL, why not drop in and see 
them at their new office. You can 
also take a look and book their 
services via their website: 
www.positivesigns.uk. 

A big Thank 
You from 
St Laurence 
Parish Church          
Due to the pandemic, we 
have been unable to hold our 
usual packed Crib Services on 
Christmas Eve for the past two 
years. However, on Christmas 
Eve 2021 we invited the public 
to visit the church, light a candle 
before the Crib, spend a few 
moments in peace and quiet 
and leave a present under the 
Christmas Tree for those less 
fortunate.  The response from the 
community was fantastic with a 
steady stream of visitors moving 
through the church. A large 
number of presents were brought 
and these have now been divided 
between Little Havens’ Hospice, a 

Womens’ Refuge and Home Start 
Havering. A big thank you to all 
who came and for your generosity 
– the spirit of Christmas shone 
through. We hope that this year 
we will be able to resume our 
normal Crib Services.

Former 
Othello 
Restaurant           
We publish on our websites ucra.
co.uk and raep.org the weekly 
list of “Planning Applications” 
that the Council receive.  I was 
interested to see on the last one 
in December last year Reference 
P 2417.2 which included an 
application change of shop front 
at 25 Station Road - the home 
of the former Othello Taverna 
restaurant that closed in 2020.  
The restaurant must have been 
open for over forty years, an 
institution locally famous for its 
legendary Sunday lunches and 
pre-Christmas entertainment 
evenings.  We hope to advise you 
shortly on who is taking over the 
premises.

H.A.D -  The 
Little Green 
Hut            
Do you know who we are?  
Havering Association for People 
with Disabilities (H.A.D) offer 
a broad range of services 
and activities for people with 
disabilities with the object of 
improving their quality of life, 
promote independence and meet 
their physical, emotional, and 
recreational needs. We welcome 
and support people with a variety 
of abilities and long term health 
conditions. All our activities 
are held in our accessible and 
welcoming community hub. We 
hold classes Monday through to 
Friday, these include social clubs, 
art and wellbeing and computer 
classes.  There is a fully accessible 
computer suite which is available 
for use. We also have occasional 
day trips and meals out for all 
to enjoy.  Recently we became 
distributors for the orange recycle 
sacks and COVID home testing 
kits.  So, if you live in Havering 
and 18+ we’d love to meet you, 
pop in and say hi. 

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER

01708 288022 / 07958 492177

Creating looks 
you’ll love

A new service completely tailored to you. 
Providing inspiration with colours, concepts, layouts, 

lighting, fabric and furniture. Giving you the perfect look 
that you’ve always dreamed of for your home.

www.roomes.co.uk 22-24 Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2UB

01708 255300
Book a consultation with us today

Enjoy a safer shopping experience at Roomes with sanitisation and social distancing throughout the showroom
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Out shopping      
We have received reports of 
pickpockets in the Romford 
shopping centre.  Please keep 
your purses and wallets in a very 
safe place.  Pickpockets are very 
quick.
Prevention is better than losing 
your valuables.

St Vincent’s 
Charity Shop      
Whilst several charity shops have 
closed recently, interesting to 
see St Vincent’s open up at 19A 
Station Road, next door to the 
Children’s Society Shop.  Th e 
charity is “dedicated to tackling 
poverty and disadvantage by 
providing practical assistance 
to people in need, supporting 
the homeless etc.”  Th e shop is 
looking for donations ie clothing, 
bric a brac, toys so please take to 
the shop, but do not leave outside 
when closed.  Th ey are also 
looking for volunteers at the shop.
Please note their email address 
volunteering@svp.org.uk

Gong Hei Fat 
Choy         
Wishing you great happiness and 
prosperity.
Chinese New Year. Th e Year of Th e 
Tiger is on Tuesday, 1st February.

Metropolitan 
Police ‘Walk 
and Talk’        
Th e Metropolitan Police have 
launched ‘Walk and Talk’, where 
women can email the Police and 
the message will get passed to 
a local female offi  cer to make 
contact and arrange to meet up, 
so you can tell them about your 
experiences and concerns. To 
contact them e-mail EAmailbox-.
walkandtalk@met.police.uk or 
scan the QR code on one of their 
posters or leafl ets.

Lock your 
vehicles         
May we remind you not to leave 
valuables on display in your 

vehicles.  Please also ensure that 
they are locked when not in use. 
Sadly opportunist thieves are out 
there!

Eastbury 
Concert 
Band raise 
money for 
Saint Francis 
Hospice        
On Saturday, 11 December, 
Eastbury Concert Band (ECB) 
raised the magnifi cent sum of 
£181 for Saint Francis Hospice 
by playing carols and seasonal 
music outside Roomes Store in 
Upminster. Th ey send their thanks 
to everyone who gave money, for 
their generosity, and to Roomes 
Store management for permission 
to play outside their store.   

Crazy Beat 
Records         
We have mentioned this 
fascinating record shop at 87 
Corbets Tey Road before. Th e 

shop has a wide range of second 
hand vinyl across all music 
genres; jazz, dance, rock and rap 
etc, as well as new records and 
CDs.  During 2020 the shop was 
fi lmed for a TV advert for Audible 
Books – if you catch the advert, 
you will see other parts of Corbets 
Tey Road as well.

National 
Cyber Security 
Centre – new 
password 
advice        
Th e National Cyber Security 
Centre (NCSC) has issued 
updated advice on choosing 
passwords for online accounts. 
Previously, it has been 
recommended that a series of 
random characters would provide 
the best protection, but they are 
now advising that three random 
words should be used instead.
Th e NCSC technical director Dr 
Ian Levy said: “Th ere are several 
good reasons why we decided 
on the three random words 

continued on page 11
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S C R Roofing
• All flat roofing • Asphalt and felt systems • Facias and gutters

All staff fully trained, Fully insured, All work guaranteed

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171363

**Air Con Regas From £69.95**

£45
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JJ&&HH  AACCCCOOUUNNTTAANNTTSS  
CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS 

Family run independent local firm, providing accountancy and taxation services for small and 
medium sized businesses and individuals. 

• Self Assessment Tax Returns  
• Corporation Tax    

• Annual Accounts Production 
• Business Advice and Support 

• VAT Returns, Payroll & CIS Services 
• Book-keeping 

 

• Management Accounts 
• Fixed Fees Available

Get in touch to see how we can help you 
nadia@jandhaccountants.co.uk  
07508014863  
14 Beech Avenue, Upminster, RM14 2HN      

 

approach, not least because they 
create passwords which are both 
strong and easier to remember.”
To view the full NSCS advice 
visit their Th ree Random Words 
webpage www.ncsc.gov.uk/blog-
post/the-logic-behind-three-
random-words  .

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Local church 
commits to 
encouraging 
Upminster 
families        
Upminster families continue to 
navigate the challenges of seeing 
their children thrive in a COVID 
world. As a church it is a privilege 
to play our part in supporting 
the families in our community. 
We are pleased to announce 
that Rev. Richard Shorter will be 
joining us at Upminster Baptist 
Church in January. Richard is 
an experienced minister, having 
served in Shoeburyness and 
Harold Hill. His wife Alison, 
and their three children will 
be moving to Upminster in the 

near future. Richard’s primary 
responsibility will be to support 
families, youth and children, 
including those families at the 
outstanding Springfi eld pre-
school.

Rev. MARK DAVISON

Pinney Talfourd 
free seminars      
Pinney Talfourd’s next seminars 
on Wills and Lasting Powers of 
Attorney will be taking place 
on Friday, 11th  February and 
Saturday, 12th  February 2022. In 
the talks, the speakers will look at 
why having a Will is so important, 
what a Lasting Power of Attorney 
is, and how they can help with 
both. Th ere will be refreshments 
on off er and lawyers from the team 
will be available to answer any 
questions attendees may have. 
For more details visit their 
website here https://www.
pinneytalfourd.co.uk/news/
free-wills-lpa-january-february-
upminster 
To book a free place, email 
Marketing Manager Jo Smith – 
joanna.smith@pinneytalfourd.
co.uk or call her on 01708 229444.

‘The Things 
I Wish My 
Parents Had 
Known’        
Dame Rachel de Souza 
DBE, the Children’s 
Commissioner for England, 
has published a guide 
giving ‘Young people’s 
advice on talking to your 
child about online sexual 
harassment.’
She writes that ‘We brought 
together a group of 16–21 
year olds and asked them 
to tell us what they think 
parents should know, 
and what they should say 
to their children when 
talking about sexualised 
bullying and the pressures 
of growing up online. We asked 
them to think back to when they 
were a bit younger and tell us 
what their parents and carers did 
and said that was helpful…and 
what wasn’t.’
You can download the guide 
on their website www.
childrenscommissioner.gov.uk  

and entering ‘Th e Th ings I Wish 
My Parents Had Known’ in the 
search box. You can also contact 
the Children’s Commissioner 
for England on 020 7783 8330,
by e-mail at info.request@
childrenscommissioner.gsi.gov.
uk .

Cllr JOHN TYLER 
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07971 293569 
Website:

Mbm-electrical.co.uk
Email:

Info@mbm-electrical.co.uk
01708 898919

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary’s Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606

office@stephensons.name 202 High Street Hornchurch, RM12 6QP   www.stephensons.name

call 01708 470001

Fast Efficient Honest

For free initial 
consultation 

Extensions, Party Walls, 
New Builds and Project 

Management.

SPACE, DESIGN, DETAIL
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Parking 
Problems        
I would say that in the top ten 
of complaints I receive, one is 
certainly on parking problems, 
in particular where drives are 
blocked.  Th e Council will and 
do take action - please see below 
information from the Council:
“If a vehicle is found to be parked 
across a resident’s driveway 
preventing them from gaining 
access or egress, residents can call 
01708 432787 where the on duty 
supervisor will take some details 
and despatch the � rst available 
o�  cer to patrol the location.  To 
enforce a vehicle parked adjacent 
to a dropped kerb, the vehicle must 
protrude over the wings of the 
dropped kerb.”

Cllr RON OWER

Police advice 
re keyless car 
theft        
Upminster Police Safer 
Neighbourhood Team have 
issued advice with regard to 
keyless car thefts, a summary of 

which is below. A keyless entry 
car is one that can be opened 
by simply walking towards the 
car and the fob will emit a short 
range radio signal and unlock the 
doors. Once you are inside the car 
you can press the start button to 
engage the ignition.
Keyless car theft - It usually 
requires two thieves. Using a 
hand-held transmitter, the whole 
process can be done in less than 
60 seconds, in relative silence.
Ways to keep your keyless car 
safe - Invest in a faraday bag 
or signal blocker pouch. Don’t 
leave your key fob near the front 
door or front windows. Leave the 
key the furthest away from the 
vehicle, so that the signal from the 
fob won’t work.
Alternative methods - Buy a 
steering wheel lock, which acts as 
a visible deterrent and provides 
extra security. Consider investing 
in driveway security posts, to 
make it diffi  cult to actually drive 
away in your car. Fit a tracker 
to help fi nd your vehicle if it is 
stolen.
For further advice on preventing 
vehicle theft and many other 
crimes visit met.police.uk/cp/
crime-prevention/  .

Postal deliveries   
Since early December, we have 
been contacted by a large number 
of residents who have received 
infrequent deliveries of post from 
Royal Mail. Whilst we understood 
that the local Delivery Offi  ce in 
Upminster was suff ering from high 
sickness rates in the busy run-up 
to Christmas, some people were 
reporting still not receiving some 
of their post well into January.
Residents’ Association Councillors 
have made attempts to speak to 
the senior management at the 
Delivery Offi  ce but, as of the time 
of writing (in mid-January), have 
unfortunately not succeeded 
in doing so. We will continue to 
monitor the situation and keep 
residents updated.

Cllr JOHN TYLER

Save our Trees      
Despite the Government 
encouraging us to plant more 
trees, which our HRA teams south 
of the borough are heavily engaged 
in doing, Network Rail as we 
speak, are carrying out systematic 
destruction of the environment by 
cutting down beautifully mature 

trees across Gidea Park, Emerson 
Park, Hornchurch and Upminster 
tracksides.  The effect on wildlife 
will be devastating.  HRA teams 
in Squirrels Heath, Emerson Park 
and the soon to be formed St. 
Albans wards are doing everything 
we can to stop this environmental 
vandalism.  I have sent a letter 
to the Secretary of State for the 
Environment, George Eustace 
MP asking him to intervene and 
stop this senseless damage with 
immediate effect.  When I spoke to 
Network Rail in December I was 
told that “leaves on the line cause 
delays, delays cost money”.  This is 
not acceptable.  Lend your weight 
by signing the petition at  
http://ow.ly/62Oj50HsB2R

Cllr BOB PERRY

In memory 
of Mr Ronald 
Braithwaite       
Mrs Pat Braithwaite and family 
would like to thank her lovely 
friends and neighbours of Tiptree 
Close Hornchurch, who donated 
money to Barts Hospital in Ron’s 
memory, so very kind of you all.  
Th ank you very much.
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HINZ ART
OF UPMINSTER

OLD MASTER COPIES
HAND PAINTED
OIL ON CANVAS

TO YOUR SPECIFICATIONS

OIL PAINTINGS FROM
YOUR PHOTOS

CONTACT DAVID HINZ
Tel: 07395 071 843 

Email  : davidhinz22@gmail.com
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Film review: 
Don’t Look Up    
A group of scientists tell the world 
that a planet-killing comet will hit 
earth in a matter of six months. 
Th e president’s response? Sit 
tight and assess.  Don’t Look 
Up is a 2021 Netfl ix sci-fi  
comedy with a star-studded cast 
including Leonardo DiCaprio, 
Jennifer Lawrence, Meryl Streep, 
Timothee Chalamet, Ariana 
Grande and Cate Blanchett.   It 
peaked at number 1 on Netfl ix’s 
world chart and fans seem to 
love it, however some critics have 
expressed disapproval, saying that 
the climate change message is 
“too obvious”. Whilst I understand 
where they’re coming from, I 
think the overt messaging makes 
it easy to follow and process.
One of the key themes is social 
media and how it can vilify 
some people and make heroes 
of others. Th at said, all of the 
main characters had fl aws which 
I couldn’t relate or connect 
to, perhaps because of the age 
diff erence, and also due to their 
unlikeability.  Despite this, the 
fi lm is captivating as it is very 
current e.g. populist politicians 

are telling the public what they 
want us to believe, whether it’s 
true or not! Th ere is also a huge 
class divide with one rule for the 
leaders and diff erent rules for the 
rest. It is also satirically comical.  
Th e key moralistic messages are 
to value life and act on experts’ 
advice on major threats like 
climate change…before it’s too 
late. I would highly recommend 
this fi lm and encourage you to 
decide if you are for or against

ROSIE MEADWAY

OUT AND 
ABOUT IN 
YOUR LOCAL 
AREA 
Coach Outing 
News - UCRA            
Daff odil Weekend 2022, 
Saturday, 19th March
Every year Th riplow and its 
surrounding communities 
work hard to pull off  one of 
the best loved charity events 
in Cambridgeshire.  Over two 

days, visitors can walk the 
car-free village to look at the 
famous daff odil displays, visit 
the attractions, open gardens 
and potter the stalls and crafts.  
Refreshments are served in the 
tea rooms with homemade cakes 
and sandwiches or delicious hot 
street food can be eaten while 
listening to live music.  Step back 
in time and experience the warm 
and friendly atmosphere of village 
life as it used to be.
Contact details for further 
information:  Gina Savill-Turner 
tel: 07958 006503 or email: gina.
savill-turner@email.com  or 
Joan Carroll tel: 07789 956399
or email: joancarroll66@gmail.
com

The Old 
Chapel Tea 
and Talks        
Wednesday, 9th February 2022. 
Th e Hidden History of Romford 
Market - 
Ellen Owen will explain how 
Romford Market has all the 
ingredients of a best seller, from 
villainy, skulduggery, romance 
trading through the years and the 

secrets which lay below your feet.
Doors open at 10am, talk 
commences 10.30am.  Talks 
are free to registered members 
and £2 to non-members with 
refreshments afterwards. 
Contact: friendsoldchapel@
mary.havering.sch.uk  for 
further information.
Venue: Roope Hall, Trinity URC 
Church, 29 Station Rd, Upminster 
RM14 2SJ.

Charity Family 
Disco in aid 
of Cancer 
Research          
** Cancelled from 2021 due to the 
pandemic, we’re back for 2022 **
Join us on 26th February 2022 
from 7pm at Th e British Legion 
Hall, St Mary’s Lane,  Upminster 
for a  family evening of music, 
dancing and prizes. Th e evening 
will feature a kids disco, some 
proper dancing (like Strictly: 
Waltz, Quick Step etc) and a game 
or two, as well as music from 60s 
to the present time. So get on your 
glad rags and come along 

07761 049852I’ve got you covered.
From logos, branding and business design, to websites and wedding artwork, 
I can deliver professional and creative designs for your business or personal needs. 

07859 403079
theberkleygraphicdesignco.com

Contact Hannah Nicholls

HORNMINSTER EDGE SERVICES
KNIFE AND EDGE TOOL SHARPENING

�����������������������������������

�
����
	
����������������������������������

���������
	����������������������������

������������������� �­������ �­�����������

���������­�������� ���������������������������� ����������

�����������������������������������������������������������

�����������������������������������������������

��	�����������������	����������������

������������ �����������­�������������������­���

������������������������������������������������� ������

hornminsteredgeservices@outlook.com 
CONTACT MARIA AND LEON

hornminsteredgeservices.co.uk 07968 744110

TOGETHER, LET’S CREATE 
THE LAWN WE BOTH LOVE

Together, let ’s create the lawn we both love  
Request your FREE Lawn Analysis today. Call us on 01277 227988 
email: essexsouth@greenthumb.co.uk or visit: greenthumb.co.uk

Our high-nutrient, high-
quality Lawn Treatments 
are expertly formulated 
to give your lawn the 
very best all year long.

We love your lawn just 
as much as you do, join 
our community of Lawn 
Lovers today.

During Autumn, it’s essential to prepare your lawn so you can enjoy it when Spring 
comes around. You may now be seeing some moss interfering with your lovely lawn, 
it’s quite common at this time of year. 

Moss loves thatch, the perfect home for moss. The best way to remove thatch, 
consequently removing moss, is with Aeration & Scarification. Now is the time for 
your lawn to benefit from Machine Work. Trust us, your lawn will thank you!

Here at GreenThumb, we share your passion for lawn perfection

From as little as

per treatment
* Based on a lawn size 

up to 40m2

£15*

continued on page 17
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BRITANNIA EXTERIOR CLEANING

Pressure Washing

Steam Cleaning

Roof Moss Removal

Biocide Treatment

Softwashing

Gutter Clearing

Fascia Soffit & Gutter Cleaning

01708 300479 / 07968 723570

admin@britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk
www.britanniaexteriorcleaningservices.co.uk

CONTACT LLOYD FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01708 921360 / 07921 513970
www.rjwatsoncarpentryandjoinery.co.uk

Family Run Est. 1975 45+ Years Experience
Fully Insured Free Quotes No Deposits

rosseldridge84@hotmail.co.uk www.sr-roofers.co.uk

01708 551714 / 07743 406418

Roof Leak & Roof Repair Specialists
Roof Overhauls & Maintenance
New Tiled Roofs & Velux Windows
New Flat Roofs - Felt & Rubber
Chimney Stacks Repaired & Removed
Lead work, Pointing & Rendering

uPVC Guttering, Fascias & Roofline
Storm Damage & Insurance Work
Pigeon / Solar Panel Guards
Asbestos Removal & Garage Roofs
The Best Quality Materials Used
24 Hour Emergency Repairs, 7 days

Celebrating over 46 years of trading with the ORIGINAL company name and telephone number!
With Over 500 genuine reviews on "TRUSTist" & Over 20,000 happy local customers!
We offer very competitive prices & will beat any genuine like for like written quote!



and help us raise money for a 
great cause.  Tickets are just £5 
for adults, £3 for children. Phone 
Rocco on 07906 396292.

Havering 
& District 
National Trust 
Association        
We meet on the 4th Saturday of 
the month in the large hall at 
Ardleigh House, Hornchurch, 
RM11 2LG. Meetings start at 
2.30pm and last for 90 mins 
approx.  We have a speaker 
at each meeting and on 26th 
February, Andrew Babicz will 
tell us about the Royal Botanic 
Garden, Edinburgh. Other talks 
this year include the London 
Underground in the 1950s and 
behind the scenes at the Tate 
Modern.  Why not come along 
and join us for an interesting 
afternoon. You don’t have to be a 
member of the National Trust to 
attend. Visitors are welcome at a 
cost of £2 per meeting.
For further details e-mail 
HaveringNTA@hotmail.
com or call the Secretary on 
07939101802. 

Shirley Tours    
Th ursday, 9th June: Brick Lane 
Music Hall “70 Glorious Years”
Celebrate the Queen’s reign on 
the throne with a fun day out.  
To include coach departing 
mid-morning from the Jobber’s 
Rest and the Plough pubs, three 
course lunch and show.  Arrive 
home approx 6.30pm with usual 
drop off s en-route.  Cost £72pp. 
Email shirley@shirleytours.
co.uk to book or call 01708 
227884 or 07966 146956 (mobile 
has answerphone so please 
leave message and contact tel 
no).  Fund Raising for James 
Oglethorpe, Engayne, Hall Mead 
Schools,  All Saints’ Church and 
All Saints’ Scout Group.

SHIRLEY WARD

“Learn, Laugh 
and Live!”        
Havering U3A meets (COVID 
willing) at 2.30pm, second 
Wednesday of the
month at St. Michael’s Church 
Hall, Main Road, Gidea Park. 
Interest groups run throughout 
the month.  Doors open 2.15pm. 
For more information come along 
or see our website: u3asites.org.
uk/havering .
Our next meeting is on 
Wednesday, February 9th when 
John Gordon will be speaking. 
His subject is “My time as a 
Professional Photographer”.

The Arts 
Society, 
Havering         
Our February event will be 
Caravaggio: Murderer or Genius? 
by Julia Musgrave. Caravaggio’s 
paintings inspired many artists 
during his lifetime and would go 
on to infl uence many more, from 
Orazio Gentileschi to Peter Paul 
Rubens, Gerard van Honthorst 
and Rembrandt.  We will be 
meeting on Tuesday, 8th February 
at New Windmill Hall, Upminster.  
Doors open 10am for 10.45am 
start.  Event open to visitors for a 
fee of £8. Please visit our website: 
https://tashavering.org.uk/
Home.aspx or contact us at info@
tashavering.org.uk or telephone 
01708 221903.

Eastbury 
Concert Band     
We are a local amateur mixed 
ability brass/reed/percussion 
band that meets at Havering-atte-
Bower on a Friday evening and 
would give any aspiring musician 
a warm welcome, irrespective 
of age or ability. We play a wide 
variety of music from Sousa to 
Beatles, Carpenters to Miller etc. 
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continued on page 19

Is now the time to 
review your financial 
planning arrangements ?
   

 

 
Austin - Chapel 
Independent Financial Advisers LLP 

 

First Step                                           
Offering support, advice, information and guidance  
for families of babies and young children who have 
special needs and/or disabilities.  
Please contact us:  01708 556355 

enquiries@firststep.org.uk             
www.firststep.org.uk                                                    
First Step  Tangmere Crescent  Hornchurch  RM12 5PP 
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IN DOORS LTD
Local Manufacturers

COMPLETE NEW KITCHEN & BEDROOMS 
Supply only, or Supplied and Expertly Fitted, Design & Planning 

OR REPLACEMENT 
Kitchen & Wardrobe Doors

Vinyled-Gloss Slab, Handleless Matt Finish
Painted Solid Wood-BS/RAL- Farrow & Ball colours 

WORKTOPS - Laminate/Granite & Quartz 
Most Appliances available – Blanco, Neff,

Siemens, Bosch, Belling etc. 
HANDLES - Large range Inc. SWAROVSKI 
Friendly & Helpful, Trade & Public Welcome

Visit our Showroom/Factory
Mon to Fri: 9am to 5pm, Sat. 9 to 1.30pm

Tel: 01708 671199
Units 5-7 ARCANY ROAD, S.OCKENDON RM15 5SX

Email: info@indoorsessex.co.uk
No appointment necessary

Weatherbest Double Glazing Repairs
Fully Guaranteed

01708 437174

**LOCAL BUILDERS**
ALL BUILDING AND CONSTRUCTION JOBS UNDERTAKEN

FULLY INSURED- CUSTOMER RECOMMENDATIONS AVAILABLE 
CONTACT US FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATION.

TEL: 01245 420351
MOBILE: 07768172842
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and of course Christmas carols!  
So, if you are a lapsed player, 
why not get your instrument 
out of the cupboard and come 
along and give us a try. If, on the 
other hand, you are learning and 
want encouragement by playing 
alongside others in a band, you 
are equally welcome. For more 
details call Jeff  on 01708 767145. 

Ardleigh House     
Th ursday, 10 March - 
Tribute band ABBA Chique in 
“Voulez-Vous Aha show”.  Th ey 
dress like ABBA and sing like 
ABBA. Th e show is 3.5 hours and 
we include a 2 course lunch with 
tea/coff ee and return coach from 
Ardleigh House and of course 
your show ticket. You can also buy 
drinks from the bar which will be 
open throughout the show. Price 
£63.
Sunday, 20 March - 
“Th riplow Daff odil Weekend” 
Now in its 45th year all the 
villagers come together to put on 
a village show that is visited by 
over 10,000 every year.   Price £33 
includes return coach and entry 
fee to the event. 
Wednesday, 27 April - 
“A Day Trip to Norwich”  Th ere 
is a lot to do and see in Norwich, 
the County Town of Norfolk. Most 
visited is Norwich Cathedral 
but there is also Norwich Castle, 
“Th e Strangers Hall” Plantation 
Gardens, Th e Sainsbury Centre 
and the “City of Norwich Aviation 
Museum.” Price £33.
Wednesday, 18 May - 
“A Celebration of Th e Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee” No monarch 
has ever had a Platinum Jubilee in 
Britain before so we have teamed 
up with a London Blue Badge 
guide for a day to celebrate our 
Queen’s 70 year reign. Lunch 
will be included as we celebrate 
everything Royal and trace the 
reign from 6 February 1952 to the 
current day. See our website for 
price and full details.
Keep watching us in Th e 
Bulletin and our website www.
ardleighhouse.org/trips for 
future trips in 2022. Book via our 
website www.ardleighhouse.org
or telephone 01708 440660.

Havering 
Antique 
Collectors Club     
Friday, 18th February - 
Ann Wilmore presents a fun 
quiz on Antiques & Memorabilia
– guests £5
Friday, 18th March - 
Paul Atterbury from BBC 
Antiques Roadshow - Eastern 
Dreams – guests £8
Friday, 8th April - 
Stephanie Connell - American 
Cinema Posters Golden Age – 
guests £8 (one week early due to 
Easter).

Annual membership £30, 
guests £5/£8. Harold Wood 
Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins 
Lane, Harold Wood.  Chairman 
Mrs Chris Lovett 07947 367258.

Havering 
Astronomical 
Society           
Wednesday,  16 February, 
7.15 for 7.30pm - 
Dr David Arditti, President, British 
Astronomical Society will present 
“History of the Telescope”.  His 
talk will range from early lens-like 
artefacts found in Europe and 
the Near East, to the invention 
of the telescope in the early 17th 
century and subsequent rapid 
advances; fi nishing with the 
most up-to-date developments, 
including telescopes in space! 
Held in person (COVID 
permitting) at Th ames Chase, 
Pike Lane, Upminster and also 
online via Zoom. If you would 
like more details please see the 
website www.havastro.co.uk or 
email enquiries@havastro.co.uk
Young Astronomers – Th ursday, 
24 February 7- 8pm - Th e Young 
Astronomers meet monthly with 
talks, demonstrations, astro news 
and observing when possible. 
Meetings held at Th ames Chase, 
Pike Lane. Upminster. If you know 
anyone aged 8-16 who would be 
interested in joining please email 
young.astronomers@havastro.
co.uk or call Liz on 07706885948. 
Th ere is also a section on 
our website www.havastro.
co.uk dedicated to our Young 
Astronomers.

Upminster and 
District Probus 
Club           
Gentlemen, are you retired or 
semi-retired?  Our Probus Club 
meet at Th e Cranleigh Restaurant 
in Hornchurch once a month, 
where we enjoy a 3-course meal 
followed by tea or coff ee.  We are 
then entertained by a speaker and 
among this year’s subjects will be 
Essex and the Mayfl ower Pilgrims, 
Th e Upminster Windmill and 
Great Engineers.  Would you like 
to join us? Find us on Facebook 
or visit our website on https://
upminsterprobussec.wixsite.
com/upminster-probus
Contact our secretary, Barry 
on 01708 703783 or at  
upminsterprobus.secretary@
gmail.com

Assistive Technology helping with 
Independent living throughout Havering 

"Very satisfied with the service given. I live alone and find it a Godsend. 

Fortunately most of my calls are for tumbles where I lose my balance and can't 

get back on my feet without help. Thank you" Mrs C. 

Do you want to I ive more 
independently but are 
unsure how to call for help if 
something happens? Or are 
you worried about someone 
who lives on their own and is 
vulnerable? 

If so, The Havering Telecare 
Centre may be able to help you. 
We provide assistive technology 
in your own home and could also gi 
attend to your property 24 hours a -� 

.5 

• 
-0 
� 
C. ::::, 
CJ) 0 ::::, 
CJ)� • 

day in case of an emergency, 
all at a low weekly cost. 

Assistive Technology includes but 
not limited to: Pendants that can 
be worn in the garden and bath, 
Smoke & Carbon Monoxide 
detectors monitored 24 hours a 
day (we call Emergency Services 
if you are unavailable i.e. in 
hospital), Bed sensors that can 
switch on lamps when you get out 
of bed. 

If you would like to be more 
independent in your own home or 
help someone else, then please 
contact us for further details 
quoting UP21. 

Havering Telecare Centre 
Web: https://www.havering.gov.uk/telecare 

Email: telecare@havering.gov.uk
Phone: 01708 432843 

• 
Quality· Safety· Innovation 
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D.G. PLUMBING SERVICES
All plumbing work undertaken

 

01708 220994    07977 214541
52 The Grove Upminster  RM14 2ET  

FREE camera video gutter cleaning inspection
High reach vacuum tech 

No mess No ladders
FREE estimates
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Linda Van den 
Hende - Retiring 
for the second 
time         
After 12 years of representing 
Upminster as one of the successful 
Upminster and Cranham 
Residents’ Association’s (“UCRA”) 
Councillor team, I ‘retired’ in 
2018.  Following the tragic death 
of Clarence Barrett, I was asked 
to stand in Cranham to take his 
place.  I was honoured to do so and 
hope I have represented Cranham 
with commitment and integrity 
for the past 3 years. However 
it is now time to ‘retire’ for the 
second time and I am therefore 
not seeking re-election in the 
May 2022 elections. Serving as 
a UCRA Councillor is a privilege 
and is hugely rewarding. Helping 
residents with issues that are of 
concern to them has its challenges, 
but overall something that has 
been largely enjoyable.  Aside from 
being a Councillor during the past 
15 years, I undertook a range of 
other community based activities 
that I will continue, including 
school governorship, chairing a 
committee in Barking Havering 
Redbridge University Hospitals 
Trust and a range of police roles, 
as well as Trusteeship of two 
charities. I may be ‘retiring’ but my 

community commitment remains 
and I will not be putting my feet up. 
I will continue to support UCRA 
as a member of their Executive 
Committee and I wish all the UCRA 
candidates every good wish for the 
2022 elections.

Cllr LINDA VAN DEN HENDE

Ron Ower – 
Stepping down, 
but not signing 
off         
For the second time in 50 years 
I am stepping down as a local 
Councillor and my name will not 
be on ballot papers for the 2022 
local elections. I took an interest in 
politics from a very young age and 
from 1969, took a particular interest 
in local Government a� airs, 
when � rst standing for Council 
in Newham several times and 
for the Greater London Council 
for the Newham Ratepayers’ 
Association, having started a 
Residents’ Association in Forest 
Gate.  Having moved to Moor Lane 
in Cranham I was delighted to be 
elected for Cranham as a Residents’ 
Association Councillor in 1978.    
In 1990 I decided to stand down 
for the � rst time, to focus on my 
career in the Forest Industry which 
involved considerable travelling 

within the UK and across Europe 
where I stayed for lengthy periods.   
Following early retirement I 
returned in 2010 as Councillor for 
Upminster and secured the highest 
vote ever for Havering elections. 
Whilst not serving as a Councillor, I 
have always taken an active interest 
in the Association, chairing the 
UCRA Executive committee and of 
course editing the Bulletin for over 
25 years, taking it from 4 pages to 
the current 24 pages and more than 
doubling its circulation.  

We are very lucky to live in this area 
and without any doubt everyone 
has bene� ted from having an 
active residents’ association serving 
them.  As I step down for the 
second time, I am not signing o�  
and I will continue to take an active 
interest in our Association and 
community.  Local Government 
has changed dramatically over 
the years, sta�  ng levels have 
been drastically reduced, � nance 
from Central Government has 
almost disappeared at a time when 
they want Local Government to 

A Will still on the to do list?
Need to review your existing Will?

Do you know the consequences of not having a Will?

Call or email to discuss your requirements without obligation.
Specialising in: Wills, Trusts, Estate Planning,

Lasting Power of Attorney, Probate.

01708 837102 scott@acumenwills.net

acumenwills.net



do more.  A change in election 
candidates is a positive for 
the Association and the fresh 
perspective they will bring will 
add greatly to their future success 
and I wish all of the 2022 election 
candidates the very best.  

Cllr RON OWER

Corbets Tey 
Village         
Councillors Linda Hawthorn and 
Chris Wilkins were at the unveiling 
of the magni� cent village sign at 
Corbets Tey on the green close 
to the Huntsman & Hounds pub.  
� ey were joined by Chris’ dog 
Otis, along with around seventy 
residents.  � e sign was provided 
through fund raising by local 
residents and a donation from the 
Upminster & Cranham Residents’ 
Association.  Special thanks should 
go to David Wright, the local 

blacksmith who made the sign 
at cost.  � anks to all those who 
attended.  A number of residents 
commented to Linda and Chris 
that they were delighted that 
the area remains in Upminster 
ward and was not transferred to 
Rainham as was proposed by the 
Boundary Commission.

Reporting 
dangerous roads 
and pavements 
during icy 
conditions 
update         
Over the past year I have 
highlighted my campaign to get 
Havering Council to provide a 
direct telephone number to allow 
fast-time reporting of dangerous 
roads and pavements during cold 
weather. Only designated main 
roads in Havering are gritted by 
the Council’s gritting teams when 
icy weather is predicted, and side 
roads and paths will not be added 
to these routes, no matter whether 
they routinely become dangerous 
or not.
In January’s edition of the Bulletin 
I said I would update readers 
when I received a reply from the 
Cabinet Member for Environment 
to the question I sent to him in 
mid-November, highlighting 
the issue once again. I am 
disappointed (but unfortunately 
not surprised) to report that, as I 
write nearly seven weeks later, I 
have not received the courtesy of a 
reply and we are now in the middle 
of the winter period.

Cllr JOHN TYLER
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Breast Cancer is the 
most common 
cancer in women 
in the UK.
1 in 5 are under 50.
Don’t be a statistic.
Not all changes mean cancer 
and we are here to help 
Not all changes mean cancer and 

remote 1-2-1 breast awareness 
consultations with specialist nurses.
Our nurses will teach you how to 
check yourself with confidence 
and discuss any concerns you
have with your 
breast health.

kerrys.ironing@outlook.com07932 066 338

Kerry’s Professional
Carpet & Domestic
Cleaning Services

Domestic Cleaning Services
Kitchen, Bathrooms, Living Room, 
Dining Room, Bedrooms, Stairs, Halls, 
Foyer, Conservatories, Loft Areas
End of Term Tenancy Cleans
Office Cleaning
Spring / Deep Cleans
Windows (internal only)
Oven Cleaning

Carpet Cleaning Services
Carpets & Rugs Cleaned and Turbo 
Dried using Sensi 210
Upholstery Cleaning
Leather Cleaning 

Other Services
Companionship
Companion to Doctors, Dentist, Hospital Visits
Dementia Trained
Shopping
General Gardening

Ironing / Laundry Services Available
Ironing Service
Laundry Service
Dry Cleaning Service
Quilts
Alterations
Wedding Dresses 

ASSOCIATION CONTACTS
Commercial Advertising

Martin Flower 07785 244212
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Bulletin Editor
Pauline Mastroianni

mastroianni@btinternet.com

Upminster Organiser
Chris Wilkins 07960 059 195

wilkinschristopher7@gmail.com

Cranham Organiser & Residents’ 
Association Website

John Tyler (07982 962925)
www.ucra.co.uk

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE

Delivered to over 15,500 homes
Contact Martin Flower 

Telephone: 07785 244212
E-mail: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk
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Janice's Electrolysis Clinic 

Book Free Consultation 
Now - worth £35

01708 727239
Janice specialises in permanent hair removal
 for white hairs, grey, blond and dark hairs, 

for fair skin, Asian skin and darker skin colours.
 Other treatments eliminate: 

Facial Thread Veins and Spider Naevi
Skin Tags, Common Warts & Milia.

 
See website for more information

which is second to none. So if you want honest advice and excellent treatment please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

Suite 3, 67 Butts Green Road, 
Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 2JS

www.janiceselectrolysisclinic.co.uk 

T:�01708�470�420

M:�07939�134�862
215576

215576

•�REPAIRS�•�SERVICING •�INSTALLATION

•�GAS�LEAKS�•�LANDLORD�CERTS�•�POWER�FLUSHING

•�PLUMBING REPAIRS�• WATER�LEAKS

A1 GAS�BOILERS
INSTALLATION�SERVICE�&�REPAIRS

EngineerAPPROVED�INSTALLER

OVER�40�YEARS�EXPERIENCE

 Could you be a Shared Lives Carer?  

to support a vulnerable adult to live independently as part of 
your family, we will offer you training, support and a weekly 
allowance of up to £450 per week  

 



B.A.G.S.D. Upminster & District Branch 
www.bagsdupminster.co.uk 

GSD obedience classes are held at  
St Laurence Church Hall Upminster  
Thursday evenings from 8.00pm 
For more information  
Phone Steve on 01375676990 

 Sally on 07950962677 

DAVID WILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
★ PAVING A SPECIALITY                      
★ WALLING
★ TREE FELLING, FENCING

10 Station Road, Upminster, Essex Rm14 2ub

�44 �0� 1�0� 22� ���     �     in�o���ati��om

JOHN SMEDLEY, PAUL SMITH, 
OLIVER SWEENEY, PARAJUMPERS, 
CIRCOLO 1901, LIMITATO, JEFFERY 

WEST

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DRIVEWAY/ PATIO CLEANING  
& WEED CONTROL SERVICE 

 

Let your driveway be WEED-FREE  
starting with our Summer Treatment! 

Guaranteed no weeds with 3 treatments per year, and no  
cleaning required. From only £35.00 per weed treatment. 

 

Check out our great reviews at 
www.checkatrade.com/trades/powerwashsolutions 

 

         

Exterior hard surface cleaning & sealing services. 
For a free, no obligation quote contact: 

Tel: 01708 536379 / Mob: 07718 142330 
www.powerwashsolutions.co.uk 

AllCARPENTRY
All Aspects of Carpentry

Staircases, Laminate Flooring, Flatpacks,
Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Wardrobes

WWW.ALLCARPENTRY.CO.UK 
TEL: 01708 525682
MOB: 07950 384595

Printed by Herts & Essex Printers, Unit 14, Mead Business Centre, Hertford, SG13 7BJPublished by Upminster & Cranham Residents’ Association. 

27 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AR
01708 222398

www.stuartikeman.co.uk

FOOT HEALTH TREATMENTS
£30.00 Home Visits

A friendly, efficient and professional service


